
 

NEWSLETTER – Issue 4  
December 2022 

 

Calendar of Coming events - 2023 

BEAUDESERT SUB BRANCH 

 

Members General Meeting  
(Wife/Husband/Partners most welcome) 

 

➢ Next Meeting: TBA 2023 @ 2.00pm 

Venue: The Club Function Room 
 

♦ We hope you can attend for your input and support to the Sub Branch ♦ 

 

  

LEST WE FORGET 
We remember the following Sub-Branch Members who have sadly passed away this year 2022. 

 
♦ Larry Hurst (08/12/2021) ♦ Russell Hartley (14/02/2022) ♦ Raymond Lomax (24.06.22)  

♦ Henry Burchard (07.07.2022)  

23 December 2022 Sub Branch office closed for 

Christmas/New Year 

16 January 2023 Sub Branch office Open 

11 March 2023 AGM (Held at The Club Beaudesert) – 

10.00am – Notice and Nominations will be 

sent in January, 2023 

25 April 2023 ANZAC Dawn & Main Service - Beaudesert 

25 April 2023 ANZAC Day Service - Rathdowney 

May 2023 Women’s Aux Cent Auction 

July 2023 (Date 

TBA) 

Presidents Reunion Luncheon 

18 August, 2023 Vietnam Veterans Day 

14 September 2023 Peacekeeping Day 

October 2023 Veterans Health Week 

11 November 2023 Remembrance Day 

November 2023 Women’s Aux Cent Auction 

Beaudesert RSL Sub Branch Inc. 
Nielsen Building 

61-85 Brisbane Street 
BEAUDESERT   QLD   4285 

 
 

Phone: 5541 3720 
Fax: 5541 3336 

 
E-mail: 

admin@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au 
 

website: 
beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au 

 
 

President 
Jon Forbe-Smith 

president@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au 
 

Snr Vice President 
Steve Monteath 

seniorvicepresident@beaudesertrslsubbranch.
com.au 

 
Vice President 

Carol Castles 
 

Secretary 
Joanne Crocker 

admin@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au 
 

Treasurer 
Wayne Oldmeadow 

secretary@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au 

 
Committee 
Graham Bird 
Brian Buckby 

Brett McCreadie 
Noel V Parker 

Bob Richardson 
 

mailto:admin@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com.au
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President’s Message  
When we joined Australian Defence, the first thing we 
learned, well it wasn’t how to stand up straight, or 
how to salute or how to march; the very first thing we 
learned was: 
LOOK AFTER YOUR MATES. 
That’s what we and our forebears have been doing in 
Beaudesert since 1918 and we have every intention of 
continuing to so do into the future. But we can’t 
continue without new blood. Yes, I’m pleased with the 
number of new young members we are gaining but we 
must keep our organisation meaningful, welcoming, 
and fit for purpose.  
Remembrance Day was exceptionally well attended, 
and I was proud of the number of Sub Branch 
members who showed their support.  
I had the honour to be invited to attend a Soldiers 
Dinner at Greenbank Army Base and am delighted to 
report that our Sub Branch has formed a relationship 
with 11 CSSB (Combined Service Support Battalion). 
We look forward to having 11 CSSB join us at future 
Ceremonies. I also represented our Sub Branch at the 
Australian American Association Thanksgiving 
celebration at The United Services Club in Brisbane. I 
have represented us at both State and District levels 
this year and by Board direction voted to reorganise 
State Board representation. I believe that this was a 
positive move for all members. I have attended most 
functions held by our ‘NASHOS’ and have the utmost 
respect for the way they continue with the concept of 
‘Looking after your mates’. 
PAWS have been ‘flat out’ recently and sincere thanks 
to Steve, Jay and Chris for their untiring duty. 
We are negotiating with Club Beaudesert on the terms 
of a new lease based on pre COVID terms and after 
significantly reducing their rent during COVID we will 
return to a fair return on our asset. Your Board has 
recently upgraded Fire Security and replaced a Hot 
Water System at the club. 
2022 has been a trying time with the Sub Branch 
building roof having been unsatisfactorily replaced and 
still leaking; (Body Corporate is trying its best!). A 
recent burst water pipe in an adjacent unit caused 
significant damage to our office and necessitated 
commercial cleaning and purchase of WH&S air 
control equipment. Nearly an annus horibilus.  
HOWEVER! The plans for the erection for the Lysaght 
Shed behind the Museum are well on the way and on 
completion will give us a fit for purpose venue where 
interaction between members will be so much easier. 
So many people to thank at the end of the year, you 
know who you are. Dianne, Joanne H, Janice, Jackie, 
and so many others; NO! I didn’t forget, Joanne our 
Secretary, thank you so much for putting up with my 
inadequacy and keeping the ship afloat.  

To all involved in our Sub Branch, Happy Christmas and 
a brilliant New Year, 
Regards, to all. 

Jon Forbe-Smith 

President 
 
 

PAWS/Wellbeing 
This past year has been very busy following the 
Covid19 crisis and the need for personal hygiene 
practices to maintain an efficient service for YOU. Our 
advocates are currently numbering 3 as our 4th , 
Samanth Morgan had personal items to attend to, yet 
her valued contributions to PAWS are ongoing as she 
regularly engages with PAWS to ensure her past clients 
are assisted and reports processed. It’s always great to 
have backup support which is valued highly. 
2022 has seen us with over 50 clients, our highest rate 
to date. Several were repeat clients seeking guidance 
on their respective claims, the majority were new 
seeking further advice and direction. The DVA has as 
previously noted have been an absolute bonus for us 
all and have not wavered in their support. So, if you 
hear ‘bad gossip’ about DVA, put it aside as we daily 
deal with delegates, administration and others in the 
department who go out of their way to assist us and 
our client base. 
The time taken by the advocates in processing claims 
ranges from interview time of around 1 hour then 
formally processing and engaging the DVA Delegates 
for each claim and or enquiry. This is usually around 5-
15 hours per claim or in several cases anything up to 
120 hours. A recent dissection of times spent 
processing an individual claim ranged from 2 hours for 
interview and processing of basic client information up 
to 120 hours dependent on reports required and 
processing with DVA delegates. Regularly the time for 
DVA to process and proceed can be up to 18 months 
due to the infamous backlog of claims and enquiries 
from Veteran and families. Spare a thought for the 
advocates in PAWS as the three of them regularly 
extend their volunteer hours for our client base. If you 
have a claim, enquiry, or are just up for a chat with the 
advocates about your service time and if you are able 
to have a claim processed, then drop in as you won’t 
be disappointed. 
Peter Higgins again has gone the extra yards in 
assisting our Vietnam Veterans seeking counsel re 
their claims, health matters and of course dealings 
with DVA and other government agencies. Our thanks 
go to Peter who is always available for the veteran and 
family. 
Jay Collins, Chris Smith and Steve Monteath are our 
registered, ATDP qualified, approved and VITA insured 
advocates. Thanks to them for their efforts and 
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availability for our Veteran community, lets hope 2023 
is a year of good tiding for OURS and their respective 
engagement with PAWS, the Sub Branch and 
Department of Veterans’ Affairs.RSL Qld Veterans 
Services has been very helpful and assisting us with 
Veterans who require assistance and the homeless in 
partnership with the Salvation Army.  • RSL Qld 
Veteran Services – Ph: 134 RSL  
(134 775) (8.30am-4.30pm, Monday-Friday) 
 
Hospital packs are available for those going to hospital 
for a stay and please ask of the Sub branch if you 
require one.  The contents consisting of personal 
hygiene items and a couple of ‘goodies’.    
Veterans and family seeking assistance with claims or 
wanting to discuss their current DVA needs,  
Please call the Sub Branch. 
 
Advocates available on Wednesday’s.   Jay Collins, 
Chris Smith and Steve Monteath. 
If you require any assistance with DVA claims or 
unsure what you are entitled to please call the Sub 
Branch office and make an appointment to see one of 
our Advocates who are ready to assist. 

PAWS office is open for clients on Wednesday’s 

by appointment only. 

Please call and make an appointment on  
Ph: 5541 3720 or email: 
welfare@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com 
 
All these services below are available right now - 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week. 

• Open Arms — Veterans & Families 
Counselling service is available 24/7 on  
1800 011 046 

• Safe Zone Support on 1800 142 072 is a 
free and anonymous counselling line for current 
serving ADF personnel, veterans and their families 
available 24/7 

• Defence Family Helpline is available for 
ADF members and their families, available 24/7 — 
dial 1800 624 608 
 

 

 
Lifeline is available 24/7 on 13 11 14 
 

If you know of a Veteran who requires assistance, 

doing it tough or unwell please let us know.  We have 

welfare bags available for those in need. 

We are concerned about any instances of homelessness 

in the Veteran community.  If you or someone you 

know is in this situation, please contact 1800 

VETERAN (1800 838 372). 

Veterans and their families who are at risk of or 

experiencing homelessness can access a wide range of 

support, including short term emergency 

accommodation in times of crisis.  

Visit:  https://www.dva.gov.au/financial-

support/income-support/help-buy-property-or-find-

accommodation/homelessness-support 

 

PAWS TEAM (Steve, Jay, Sam and Chris) 

 

Museum – Harry’s Haunt 
Harry’s Haunt open; Tuesday, Wednesday Thursday 

and Saturday  We are always looking for more 

volunteers to assist with keeping Harry’s Haunt open  

Please contact the Sub Branch if you are able to assist, 

or pop in on the days open to chat to our volunteers, we 

would greatly appreciate any help and your time. 

Secretary 

 

Women’s Auxiliary 
The Beaudesert RSL Women's Auxiliary’s Cent 

Auction held in November was a great success and 

many attendees on the day, with many raffle prizes 

drawn.  Christmas Cards have been collected from all 

the local schools who participated and delivered to 

local Aged Care and Nursing home residents, as the 

feedback from last year was overwhelming and hear 

warming to hear they were greatly appreciated.  We 

have a new member and we welcome Jen with open 

arms.  Having the extra assistance lightens the load a 

bit.  We would love to see more ladies who would like 

to assist in any way, please come into Sub Branch for 

more info and we meet each month for social get 

together and lunch. 

 

Joanne Heit 

 

Lysaght Project – New Wellbeing/Sub 

Branch Office 

Update:  Application in Council, waiting on 

approval.  Engineer Drawings to be completed. 

Working with RHM Building Innovations 

(Gleneagle) and local contractors. 

I would appreciate any volunteer assistance with 

Project Managing and following up on what is 

required and communicating with contractors etc.  If 

you are up for a challenge or have background 

experience in this sort of work, please contact me to 

discuss further.  Any assistance would be 

appreciated. 

mailto:welfare@beaudesertrslsubbranch.com
https://www.dva.gov.au/financial-support/income-support/help-buy-property-or-find-accommodation/homelessness-support
https://www.dva.gov.au/financial-support/income-support/help-buy-property-or-find-accommodation/homelessness-support
https://www.dva.gov.au/financial-support/income-support/help-buy-property-or-find-accommodation/homelessness-support
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Birthday Acknowledgements 

We wish to acknowledge the following members 

who had/will have their Birthdays. 

 

 
October, 2022 

J. Diamond ♦ R. Ducat ♦ G. Dunn ♦ D. Haynes ♦  
G. Knuckey ♦ L. Love ♦ J. McConnell ♦ S. Morgan 
T. Musch ♦ M. O'Shea ♦ N. Parker ♦ P. Purtle ♦ 
A. Salisbury ♦ I. V. Smith ♦ G. Snow ♦ P. Ward  

 

 
November 2022 

J. Brack ♦ B. Fisher ♦ K. Fox ♦ W. Hillman ♦  
G. Knuckey ♦ W. Oldmeadow ♦ D. Stone ♦ 

K. West ♦ L. Allen 
 

 
December 2022 

J. Barr ♦ G. Bird ♦ R. Dargavel ♦ 
J. Davies ♦ B. Dimmik ♦ R. Evans ♦ D. Gregg  
M. Grieve ♦ M. Gurn ♦ L. Ingram ♦ D. Jensen  
L. Milne-Ward ♦ S. Monteath ♦ E. Steinhardt  

 

 
January 2022 

T. Barrett ♦ C. Castles ♦ L. Christensen 
R. Deans ♦ K. Evans ♦ J. Smith ♦ B. Gordon 
I. Johnson ♦ S. Jones ♦ B. Lange ♦C. Maher 

D. Phillippi ♦ H. Pohlner ♦ H. Rye 
I. Smith ♦ I. Turnbull ♦ Lloyd Venz 

 

SUB BRANCH 

NEWS 

 

Welcome New Members – 2022 

 
M. Sheahan ♦ M. Paine ♦ D. Kassulke ♦  

R. Dendle ♦ P. Betts 

 

 

 

 

Land Rover  - Harry’s Haunt 

 
A big THANK YOU to member D. Kassulke for his 

wonderful generosity in arranging for the Land 

Rover to have a make-over and looking like new.  

Words cannot express enough on how we are so 

very grateful for this kind act.   

 

 

 

 

QAS Patient Transport 
Information for Members 

We are urgently seeking more volunteer drivers to 
continue this service for our Community. 
If any Members are interested in hearing more about this 
program, please feel free to call the office to speak with 
Dianne or Joanne for further information. The office 
number is Ph: 5541 3720 and we are available from at 
least 9am to 1pm each week day.  
As a footnote: the drivers who do volunteer their time 
find their role very satisfying. It is a really valuable use of 
their time and they make great connections with other 
drivers and the patients they transport. It also gives a 
great insight into the Queensland Health services.  

Dianne 

Transport Co-Ordinator 
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BEAUDESERT SOCIAL GOLF 

CLUB 

There is no requirement to be a member of 

the Beaudesert Social Golf Club, however, they 

would love to see more ex-Military and Veterans in 

their ranks.  It is a great day with 18 holes of Golf, 

Morning Tea, BBQ lunch and prizes in excess of 

$100.  They have players of all skill levels, but the 

main aim of the day is to have fun, enjoy yourself 

and meet some likeminded people. They have our 

own Handicap System so everyone regardless of 

ability has a fair chance to win Prizes. Why not 

come along and have a game??  For more 

information contact the Beaudesert Golf Club. 

 

 
DVA NEWS 

 

Improvements to Incapacity 
claims in MyService 

24 November 2022 

MyService continues to improve and expand, making it 
easier for you to do your DVA business online.  If you 
receive an Incapacity Payment or are applying for it, some 
new features in MyService will make it simpler for you. 

MyService already enables veterans to submit a claim for 
Incapacity Payment. Information and supporting 
documents required to prepare your claim are explained 
in greater detail. You will have the option to let DVA know 
if you’d like to receive interim payments as part of the 
new improvements. 

When you’ve submitted your claim, MyService will display 
a claim ID and claim status against your claim.  This 
feature only applies if the Incapacity claim has been 
submitted using MyService. 

New features are also coming to allow you to upload 
supporting documents for your incapacity claim after your 
claim has been submitted. You’ll be able to advise DVA 
online of any changes to your circumstances that may 
affect your claim. 

 What if I started my claim before these new features 
were released? 

If you started your claim before these new features were 
released, your claim will still appear on your Claims page 
in MyService with an “Incomplete” status.  You can 
resume your claim as usual to complete and submit. 

You may notice changes to some of the questions in your 
claim so we recommend that you review the responses 
you’ve provided just as you would before these new 
features became available.  You’ll need to respond to any 
remaining questions in order to finalise and submit your 
claim. 

 Incapacity Payments annual review of 

circumstances 

If you receive an Incapacity Payment and you have a 
MyService account, you can now complete your Annual 
Review of Circumstances online using 
MyService.  Completing your review online gives you 
greater flexibility to provide DVA with more information 
to help you manage your Incapacity Payments. It’s faster, 
and you’ll always have a record of your review in 
MyService. 

When your review date is approaching, if you have a 
MyService account we’ll send you a notification in your 
myGov inbox 28 days before your review is due to be 
completed.  To complete your review online, click on the 
link in the message in your myGov inbox and you’ll be 
taken straight to your MyService account.  In MyService, 
the task panel on your home page will indicate that you 
have a task to be completed.  If you happen to forget to 
complete your review, DVA send you a reminder 
notification in your myGov inbox 7 days before the task 
due date. 

If you receive a notification from DVA and you’d prefer to 
complete your review manually, you can download the 
form D1352 Annual Review of circumstances from the 
DVA website or call DVA on 1800 VETERAN (1800 838 372) 
and we can post you one.  When you’ve completed the 
form, send it to DVA by post or by email using the 
addresses on the form. 

If you don’t have a MyService account DVA still send your 
Annual Review of Circumstances form in the post or by 
email. 

If you need help with your claim or annual review, call 
DVA on 1800 VETERAN (1800 838 372) and ask for 
“Incapacity Payments”. 
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Veterans and partners to be able to earn 
more 
1 December 2022 

Veterans and partners who receive the Service Pension, 
Income Support Supplement or Age Pension and are 
entitled to the Work Bonus will be able to earn more 
income from employment before it affects their pension 
entitlements. 

From 1 December 2022, pensioners who are eligible for 
the Work Bonus will receive a temporary one-off increase 
of $4,000 to their Work Bonus Bank balance until 31 
December 2023. The maximum allowed Work Bonus Bank 
balance will also temporarily increase from $7,800 to 
$11,800 until 31 December 2023.  

These changes are intended to improve the financial 
wellbeing and self-sufficiency of our veterans and families. 

More information about the Work Bonus is available on 
the DVA website.   

 

DVA services during the holiday 
season 
23 December 2022 

DVA will continue to provide support to veterans and their 
families during the holiday season. However, please be 
aware that some services will be impacted. 

Counselling, mental health support and crisis 
accommodation 

The Open Arms – Veterans & Families Counselling 
telephone line is available to support members of the 
current and ex-service community and their families 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. Phone 1800 
011 046 toll-free. 

Safe Zone Support is an anonymous counselling line and is 
available 24/7 to support members of the current and ex-
service community and their families. Phone 1800 142 072 
toll-free. 

If you require urgent assistance, please call 000. If you are 
unwell, please contact your local doctor or go to your 
nearest hospital. 

Short-term crisis accommodation is available for eligible 
people. Please phone 1800 011 046 or 
visit openarms.gov.au 

For further mental health information and support, 
visit openarms.gov.au 

Transport bookings for medical treatment 

DVA staff will be available to process transport requests 
for medical treatment on 28, 29 and 30 December. Please 
call 1800 550 455. 

The service will be closed on the weekends as well as 26 
and 27 December and 2 January. If transport is required 
on these days and has not been pre-booked, you can pay 
for the travel and seek reimbursement when we re-open. 
Or, if you are an existing MyService user, you can 
make new transport bookings and review existing ones 
online (login.my.gov.au). 

For travel in an emergency always dial 000. 

VAN offices, General Enquiries and Open Arms centres 

DVA offices and shopfronts, and general enquiry services 
will be closed for the Christmas / New Year period from 24 
December 2022 to Monday 2 January 2023 inclusive. 

DVA’s General Enquiries phone line and email services, 
DVA’s Veterans’ Access Network (VAN) offices booked 
interview service and Open Arms – Veterans & Families 
Counselling centres resume on Tuesday, 3 January 2023. 

Defence Service Homes Insurance 

DSH Insurance and its advisors will be available for 
support with any insurance needs outside of the national 
public holidays over the Christmas period. 

For enquiries, or help with a policy or claim, phone 1300 
552 662.  

Outside of core business hours, and during national public 
holidays, calls will be diverted to DSH Insurance’s after-
hours service partner, 24 hours a day and 7 days a week. 

For DSHI’s automated payment service, phone 1300 304 
989 for the cost of a local call. This service is also available 
24 hours, 7 days a week. 

Hospital admissions 

Doctors can admit DVA patients into hospital over the 
holiday period and request retrospective approval for the 
admission, where required, when DVA resumes full 
services. 

 

https://www.dva.gov.au/financial-support/income-support/what-changes-your-payments/your-income-and-assets/work-bonus
https://www.openarms.gov.au/
https://www.openarms.gov.au/
https://myaccount.dva.gov.au/


7 

Pharmaceutical approvals 

There will be no reduction in services across the 
Christmas/New Year period. Providers seeking prior 
approval for pharmaceuticals can call the Veterans’ Affairs 
Pharmaceutical Advisory Centre (VAPAC) 24 hours a day 
on 1800 552 580. 

Pension payments – from Christmas to late January 

Pension paydays are not affected over this period. So the 
last payment in 2022 will be on Thursday 29 December 
2022. The first payment of the New Year will be Thursday 
12 January 2023. 

Pension payday for 26 January 2023 will land on Australia 
Day, which is a public holiday. Therefore, pension 
payments that would normally be paid on that day will 
instead be paid into bank accounts the previous day – 
Wednesday 25 January 2023. 

Incapacity payments 

Incapacity payments will be paid as normal on Wednesday 
21December 2022. The next payment after this is due on 
the Wednesday 4January 2023. 

However, because of differing arrangements by various 
banks during the holiday period, which are beyond DVA’s 
control, the precise day of the week you receive this 
payment may differ from usual. You may wish to make 
arrangements to ensure you have enough funds to cover 
any direct deposit payments. 

Client Support Program 

The Client Support Program (CSP) provides case 
management services tailored to the individual needs of 
clients and their families. This program will be affected by 
the DVA Christmas reduced activity arrangements. Staff 
will not be available from 24 December to 2 January 2023 
inclusive. 

CSP case managers will contact their clients prior to this 
period to discuss support arrangements during and make 
sure they’re aware of the assistance available from Open 
Arms. 

Veteran Support Officers 

The Veteran Support Officers (VSO) provide personalised 
DVA services to ADF members on Defence bases. VSOs 
will continue to provide support to ADF members during 
Defence’s Reduced Tempo Period over December – 

January. Support will mostly be delivered remotely via 
telephone or email. 

However, staff will not be available from 24 December to 
2 January 2023 inclusive. 

ADF members can continue to book VSO appointments 
throughout Defence’s Reduced Tempo Period and DVA’s 
reduced activity period by emailing vso@dva.gov.au 

 

Christmas Funnies 

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:vso@dva.gov.au
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2022 In Review 

 
ANZAC DAY 

Dawn Service 

  
 

Jymbilung Nursing Home visit 

 

 
Canterbury College 

 
 

Gunfire Breakfast 

 
 

Rathdowney ANZAC Service 

 

 

 
 

Beaudesert Main Parade/Service 
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Presentation to Volunteer 

Janice Heit 

 

 

Donation to Qld Mounted Cadets 

(Jimboomba) 

 

Presidents Luncheon 

30th July 2022 

  

  
 

  
President & Guest Speaker Dr Claire Lynch 

 

   
Members Sam and Tracey 
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Quilt made and donated to Sub Branch by  

Dianne Mulder (employee of Sub Branch) 

 
 

 

Vietnam Veterans Day 
18 August 2022 

Memorial Service held at Palm Gardens  

Jubilee Park 

 

  
B. McInness  
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Veterans Health Week Lunch 
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Women’s Auxiliary Ladies 

monthly morning tea’s 
 

 
 

 
 

Janice & Jen fund raising  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers Christmas Lunch 

 

 
 

Women’s Auxiliary Christmas Lunch 
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Fundraising for Veteran’s Welfare – 

Organised by Janice Heit 
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Message from the Secretary 
I wish to personally thank all volunteers who have dedicated their time and effort to the Sub Branch and for all our 
members.  Without volunteers, the Sub Branch would not exist. 
The Sub Branch has made many changes over the last three years with the new Board members and focusing on our 
core objective and getting back to basics being Welfare for our veterans, we have had some challenging times in the 
last couple years with Sub Branch business and hoping next year most of the business end will be completed.  
Ensuring to keep with the Sub Branch core objectives for Welfare of our members and veterans in the community is 
a priority and to abide by ACNC Charitable regulations. 
Our main focus next year will be preparations for a new accessible Sub Branch office and Welfare Hub for our 
members and families now and into the future.  A drop in communal area accessible for veterans to come in and 
have coffee and tea, utilise the library and chat to our volunteers, a welfare hub for advocacy, BBQ area to invite 
veterans and families for social BBQ days and a chance to socialise with other veterans.   
The Sub Branch Advocates have been very busy assisting veterans with their claims.  Thank you for your dedication 
and the hours also working from home.   
The Patient Transport drivers, thank you for your kindness, caring and patience.  The days can be long and tiring, 

but you continually each week make yourself available to transport our community to their specialist appointments.  
You truly are appreciated by one and all. 
Museum Volunteers, Phil, Barry, Rodney, John, Victoria and Kevin thank you for opening Harry’s Haunt each 
week allowing people to visit and enjoy the displays of memorabilia.  The feedback in the sign in book is one of 
gratitude and marvel of the display whilst visiting Harry’s Haunt.  We require more volunteers to assist with the 
museum.  If you can assist, please contact me. 
The Women’s Auxiliary have continued to support the veterans with their fund raising in their Cent Auctions this 
year, running around purchasing raffle prizes, assorting and wrapping and then lugging them from Sub Branch to 
Cent Auction events, not an easy task.  Joanne H thank you for all the running around and organisation that you 
do with the assistance of Janice H.  A lot of time and effort and commitment has not gone unnoticed and very 
much appreciated by all.   
The Board members of the Sub branch, I truly am grateful for your commitment, expertise and guidance.  Each 
Board meeting is held with respect, consideration for the members and for the continuance of the Sub Branch.  It 

has not been an easy couple years and times of frustrations, but we are seeing the light at the end of the tunnel.   
I hope next year more members would like to put in nominations for being on the Board, we have a great dedicated 
team who also look forward to more joining to continue the Governance that is required.   
Members, thank you for your support, emails, feedback over the years I have been here and hope for many more 
years to come.   
On many occasions on Commemorative Days or functions, your gratitude for my work and efforts are appreciated 
thank you.  But I wish to thank you, what I do for you is not a job but a privilege and to give a little back is nothing 
compared to what you have done for us.  I enjoy every day I come to work at the Sub Branch and am in awe of the 
Volunteers who dedicate their time and effort each day to ensure the Sub Branch can continue opening the doors 
each day.  I have learnt a great deal working for the Sub Branch members, I have met so many amazing people I 
call friends and mentors. 
I wish you all a wonderful Christmas with family and friends. 
Thank you one and all. 
 

Sincerely,   
 
Joanne Crocker 
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May your Christmas sparkle with moments of love, laughter and goodwill. 
And may the year ahead be full of joy and prosperity. 

 

The Beaudesert RSL Sub Branch will be closed from 

Friday 23rd December, 2022 

Re-open on Monday 16th January, 2023 

 

The Board and Secretary would like to thank you for your continued support and 
wish all our members and their families a very Merry Christmas surrounded by 

family, friends and many blessings for the coming year.  
Warmest thoughts and best wishes for a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

May peace, love, and prosperity follow you always. 
 

We wish to acknowledge and express our gratitude to the following for their 

support and assistance throughout 2022; 
❖ Members 

❖ Sub Branch volunteers (Advocates, Welfare, Patient transport, museum) 

❖ Women’s Auxiliary 

❖ Hon Scott Buchholz MP Federal Member for Wright 

❖ Jon Krause MP Member for Scenic Rim 

❖ Scenic Rim Council 

❖ Cr Michael Enright 

❖ Qld Mounted Cadets Inc. 

❖ 11 CSSB 

❖ D. Kassulke 

❖ Franklin Constructions 

❖ DVA – Grants for Veteran’s Health Week & Building Excellence in Support and Training for Advocacy 

❖ Nu-Pure Beverages (Robert Brand) – bottled water for ANZAC Day 

❖ Eucalee Community Grants Program 


